             MINUTES OF MEETING MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY PRECINCT COMMITTEE
On March 18, 2012 





                          At Mannering Park Community Hall

Meeting opened 8.40pm. Attendance: Andrew Whitbourne, Bruce Edgell, Sue Murray, Norell Lee, Ian Carr, Bev Davis (WSC Precinct Co-ordinator), George Murray, Nick Jones (Swansea MP rep), Arthur Armstrong, Denise Cooper, John Stone, Jan Stone, Bart Vanderzee, Judy Whitbourne, Trevor Wrightston, Peter Dean, Coral Burnham. Apologies: Trevor Masters, Rob Regnis, Jan Regnis, Jennifer Petersen, Neil Wynn, Robyn Sauerbier, John Sauerbier, Annette Denley.

1. MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING  -February 18 , 2013 

MOVED for acceptance (George Murray) SECONDED (Peter Dean) CARRIED

Item 3: Oval amenities and Vales Point Reserve (ongoing) – Oval amenities WSC reply to our letter reopening hours. Will still only be open to users of oval.

ACTION: Follow-up with Bev Davis to ask for trial of opening at least one exterior toilet during daylight hours.
Vales Point Reserve  Correspondence re Project Funding expended. Email to WSC Megan Cooper re funding of fish cleaning bench, migration of stones into pool, safety of stone blocks on foreshore. No response to date
Item 4: Shared pathway (ongoing) – Submission to WSC for funding with Community and Recreation Services Directorate awaiting formal response. Copy of submission sent to Luke Sulkowski. Delta Electricity still expressing security concerns against the shared pathway via conversation between Chairman/Shirley Gray (Delta).

ACTION: Nick Jones requested copy Minister Chris Hartcher’s letter stating he would seek specific security concerns from Delta – Swansea MP to follow-up on Precinct behalf
Item 5:  Ruttleys Rd/Pacific Hwy intersection (ongoing) – Traffic lights ongoing review by RMS. Rubbish clean-up – Cllr Best was to follow-up on our letter to WSC 27/8/12.
ACTION: Ask Cllr Best for progress on matter

Item 7: Eaton’s Hardware entry/exit on Ruttleys Rd (ongoing) – Chairman gave brief history of events re Eaton’s Hardware site. Tried to contact WSC Ian Glendenning to ask why matter seems not to have moved forward since July 2012. Precinct has been in contact with other council staff who have advised Eatons Hardware were reviewing the option of incorperating their intersection with Mannering Collieries proposed intersection. As Mannering Colliery has been closed and put on “Care and Mantenance” Eaton’s will no longer have this option. Council staff were to write to Eaton for advise on their intentions for their previously submitted Section 96 alteration to their D.A. 
MOTION: (Andrew Whitbourne) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Swansea MP asking him to make representation on our behalf to Local Government Minister Don Page to seek a resolution to this matter and also request that he conduct a review of Section 96 under the Environment & Planning Act. 
SECONDED (Trevor Wrightson)       CARRIED
MOTION: (Andrew Whitbourne) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to WSC in opposition to Notice of Motion- Reducing Serious Fatal Accidents Ruttleys Road Mannering Park (put by Cllrs Best and Nayna)
SECONDED (Denise Cooper)       CARRIED
Item 8: Boat storage on waterfront reserve (ongoing) -  Draft is finished, now with General Counsel and Acting Compliance Manager then will go to Council for acceptance and on to community for comment as a draft policy.
Item 14: Dunvegan St drainage (ongoing) – Remains on our priority list
Item 15: Ruttleys Rd/Wyee Rd intersection (ongoing) – Nick Jones attended Lake Macquarie Council Traffic Committee meeting and reported that engineering estimates are done and discussions with RMS held. The dip is posing a problem and to resolve the problem will add to cost (fully funded by LMCC) but project is still going ahead.
Item 16: Foreshore erosion (ongoing) – Martin Johnston was contacted as the new council officer in charge. Martin was following up why no response had been received to correcpondence sent last year. As yet no response has been received from Martin.
ACTION: Bev Davis will follow-up on progress

Item 17: Concept plan for central MP recreational zone (ongoing) -  Funding for plan in next year’s budget
Item 18: Drainage on shared pathway Campbell Pde to Catherine St (ongoing) – awaiting answer on cost of repair work and how it was funded
Item 19: Speeding on Vales Rd (ongoing) – Letter to Swansea MP re trail bike patrols sent to Police and subsequently Snr Const Simon Sharp will contact Precinct re matter and a report on illegal trail bike activities prepared
Item 21: WSC meeting review strategic plan northern shire (ongoing) –  Awaiting information re meeting on April 2.
(I have to forward letter to Bev that advises us of meeting date etc – she was also going to follow through on agenda)
Item 22: Children’s play equipment at hall (ongoing) – Bev Davis informed WSC did not have funds to replace equipment, suggested 355 Committee apply for grant or local playgroup through Playgroup Aust. 
Item 23: Roadworks on Ruttleys Rd (ongoing) – Letter sent to Andrew Pearce thanking for repair work and asking review of laws to avoid any future situation similar to the damage caused by Ausgrid repairs
2. CORRESPONDENCE
MOVED  for acceptance (Coral Burnham) SECONDED (Judy Whitbourne) CARRIED

3. TREASURERS’S REPORT

MOVED for acceptance (Bruce Edgell) SECONDED (Jan Stone) CARRIED

Balance brought forward from 18/2/2013 -   $513.95
Incomings: 
Outgoings:
 $6.00 Stationery
Credit balance 18 March 2013            $507.95
4. GENERAL BUSINESS
a) Draft Incentive Policy for Iconic Development on Key Sites – Email sent out to all committee with information and web link to site to make comment/submission
b) Public exhibition – Draft WSC 2013-2017 Strategic Plan and Draft Community Strategic Plan 2030 (Revised) – Email sent out to all committee with information and web link to site to make comment/submission – ads In local papers re public meetings

c) (Norell Lee) Increase in WSC rates - questioning WSC community consultation process and how WSC arrived at the 6.9% rate for an increase; strongly encouraging residents to make a submission to i-Part re the rate increase.

ACTION: Precinct send out to all committee the web link to the i-Part site in order to make a submission 
d) Trevor Wrightson – on behalf of the whole Precinct – thanked the chairman, secretary and treasurer for their wonderful work over the past year.

5. REPORTS

Progress Association (Coral Burnham)  - Key points:
a) Working toward having a light installed at the oval

b) Community awareness re building of airport at Wyee and calling on residents to be on alert about any further development of project 

Meeting closed 9.20pm   

NEXT MEETING:  Monday, April 15, 2013
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